
Newsletter — Friday 15th May 2020  

Dear Parents/Guardians 

Mrs Amanda Ryan  

I hope you are finding these 
newsletters helpful and that they are 
arriving in time for you to use the 
guide to home learning.  A reminder 
to Year 10 - you get your guide 
emailed directly to you by your 
teachers each week so please make 
sure that you are checking your emails 
regularly.  I am so proud of how our 
pupils are trying to keep up with their 
learning in these most challenging of 
circumstances.  

It seems strange to be giving a staff 
update when we aren’t together but I 
wanted parents and pupils to know 
that Ms Evans is pregnant, which is 
lovely news, and will be leaving us in September to start her maternity leave. We have appointed Mrs Wong, an experienced 
maths teacher who is relocating from Leeds to Liverpool to cover Ms Evans’ maternity leave.  I’m sure Mrs Wong will settle in 
well at Hillside and will be a great success. 

Obviously as we aren’t together we are texting home more than ever and this is at a significant cost; if we can communicate 
with families via the ‘MyED’ school app we can make a financial saving.  We haven’t used the app recently and 
understandably many parents have stopped engaging with it.  If I could ask for your support in downloading the app and 
starting to check it regularly we can revert to this as our main means of communication with families.  Please ensure we have 
your most up to date mobile number, if it has changed please ring the school office or email admin@hillsidehigh.co.uk and let 
us know.  

These continue to be uncertain times for us all and following government announcements this week, we know very little 
more about when secondary age pupils will return to school.  Obviously the Prime Minister has mentioned trying to get Year 
10 pupils in front of their teachers before the summer holidays and this is something we hope can happen, once we know it is 
safe and the right time to do so.  I know many of our parents will have Year 6 children who are transferring to Hillside in 
September and again, we are keen to offer them the best transition package we can in these circumstances.  I will keep you 
updated via this newsletter, the website, twitter and the app as we know more. 

In the meantime please keep safe and take care. 

Hello Year 10, 
 
It is lovely to have the chance to write to you all. I hope you and your families are all well and keeping safe during this bizarre 
time.  Like I said in my email to you all last week it really is strange to not see you all every day!  I know it is difficult at the 
moment and being asked to work independently at home is strange and a real challenge.  I am really proud of how you are 
dealing with this and the resilience and determination you have shown.  There have been some brilliant pieces of Year 10 
work posted on the school’s Instagram and Twitter pages and you should all be very proud of yourselves.  It has been lovely 
speaking to your parents during this time and hearing about all the fantastic activities you have been getting up to alongside 
your learning.  These are memories that will be cherished by your families forever!  Your parents have been telling me how 
they are so happy with how you have been coping with this situation.  
 
As always if you need anything please feel free to email me, your Form Tutor or your class teacher as we are all happy to 
help.  Until we are all back together please look after yourselves and your families!  
 
Stay safe and be kind! 
 

Miss Roby  



Hillside High Home School Learning  

Year 10 
Year 10 - Don’t forget to check your emails every Monday morning to read through the 

work set for the week ahead.  Your teachers check their emails daily so keep in touch 

with examples of your work or even just to say hello and let us know how you are 

getting on! 

Reading Extract - Each week we will put a short piece of writing for you to read linked to 

a book that a member of staff at Hillside is reading.  This week Mrs Daly has shared an 

extract from A Brief History of Time by Stephen Hawking.  


